
South Cirby Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes 
Member of Roseville Coalition of Neighborhood Associations 

March 13, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. 
Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building 

Present: Marilyn Floyd, Colleen Cole, Nick Castle and LaRon Golden 

Meeting called to order by President Marilyn Floyd at 7:00 p.m. Marilyn welcomed everyone and 
introduced the board. 

Meeting Minutes: Hearing no objections, the president ordered the February 13, 2018 minutes approved 
as submitted and placed on file. 

Treasurer’s Report: The report covers activity from February 1, 2018 to February 28, 2018. A beginning 
balance of $1,660.70 plus a deposit of $10.00 for a 2017 garage sale registration along with a $10.50 
expenditure related to the 2017 “Boo” event bring the ending balance to $1,660.20. Hearing no 
objections, the president ordered the treasurer’s report placed on file as submitted. 

Reports/Old Business 

Roseville Police Officer Neighborhood Report: No officer able to attend. 

Roseville Firefighters: No firefighters able to attend. 

General Meeting Topics/Speakers for Future Meetings: Colleen learned that CHP Sergeant Mike 
Beauregard (Supervisor of Placer County Regional Auto Theft Task Force) recently retired, but he 
referred us to the new supervisor, Justin Maxey. Justin has confirmed that he will attend our April 10, 
2018 meeting as guest speaker with the topic “How to Prevent Vehicle Theft and Vehicle Burglaries”. 

2018 Calendar of Events – Garage Sale Date Poll: Colleen reported a very low response to our 
February 15, 2018 e-blast requesting neighbors’ preference to either a spring (April or May) or a fall 
(October) neighborhood garage sale. Several neighbors would like us to have a garage sale in both 
spring and fall. We received great comments from neighbors and we will continue to poll neighbors. 

Nick motioned to have our fourth annual garage sale on Saturday, October 6, 2018 and plan for 
our fifth annual garage sale in the spring (April or May) of 2019. The motion was seconded and 
voice vote passed unanimously. 

 March Newsletter Topics: Marilyn and Colleen would like help with some interesting short topics for our 
newsletters. Nick will look for some interesting history or facts that we might want to include. The crime-
prevention article that we were hoping to receive from the Roseville PD Community Services Department 
has not been received yet. 
 
New Business 
 
Board Member Recommendations: Marilyn said she knows of quite a few new neighbors and plans to 
meet people. We will have board vacancies for our June 12, 2018 election so reaching out to neighbors is 
important to remain active with RCONA.   

Dates to Remember: 

RCONA Representative for March 15, 2018 RCONA Meeting: Marilyn plans to attend. 



Community Coffee with City Council: March 29, 2018 with Scott Alvord, 5:30 p.m., Fig Tree 
Coffee, 222 Vernon Street 

Next SCNA Meeting: April 10, 2018, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building 

Future RCONA Meeting: April 12, 2018, 7:00 p.m. Martha Riley Library 

Future SCNA Meeting: May 8, 2018, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building 

Meeting adjourned at 7:46 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Colleen Cole, Secretary 
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